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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

January 16, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

STATE

The Assembly Budget Subcommittee on Transportation met today to consider the Governor’s proposals related to the Transportation Congestion Relief Program (TCRP).  The Committee voted to reject most of the Governor’s proposals.  Specifically, the Committee took the following actions:

· Denied the proposal to shift TCRP projects to the California Transportation Commission.

· Deferred action on the Governor’s proposal to suspend the TCRP allocation for FY04. 

· Rejected the Governor’s proposal to forgive a $500 million repayment to the TCRP.  The Committee proposed that the repayment of this loan be extended and that the loan be repaid with interest.

· Rejected the Governor’s proposal to suspend TCRP allocations to cities and counties in the current year.

These recommendations will be forwarded to the Assembly Budget Committee.  It is anticipated that the Budget Committee will meet sometime next week. 
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